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Summary:  
The Care Quality Commission (CQC) inspection of Barking Havering and Redbridge 
University Hospitals NHS Trust (BHRUT) took place from 14 to 17 October 2013 and the 
Trust was the second in London to be scrutinised under the new inspection model.  The 
final CQC report was published in December 2013. 
 
Following their inspection, the CQC recommended that the Trust be placed into special 
measures, publicly recognising and reinforcing that the Trust must make significant 
improvements.  Particular areas of focus centred on the emergency pathway and overall 
organisational structures and processes to oversee and drive improvement in the quality 
of services. 
 
Steve Russell, Deputy Chief Executive of BHRUT attended the June Health and 
Wellbeing Board meeting and presented the BHRUT Improvement Plan.  A progress 
update on the Improvement Plan will be presented at the October meeting. 
 

Recommendation(s):  
The Health and Wellbeing Board is recommended to: 

 Note and comment upon the progress of the Improvement Plan when it is 
presented at the October meeting 

 

 


